At the Special Council Meeting of **COLEHILL PARISH COUNCIL** held at COLEHILL MEMORIAL HALL on **21 August 2018**, at **7.00pm**.

PRESENT

Cllr Barry Roberts, Chairman

Cllr Emma Urquhart, Vice-Chairman

Cllrs Susan Cowsill, Ian Dickins, Linda Dickins, Charlotte Greening, KD Johnson, Stephen King, Helen Lawrence, David Mitchell, David Packer and Peter Scriven.

APOLOGIES

Clirs Gary Adams, Shane Bartlett, Janet Dover, Tony Holloway and Jeff Webb.

IN ATTENDANCE

Mrs T Paine - Clerk.

120.18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

121.18 BOUNDARY REVIEW FOR DORSET COUNCIL

Councillor Packer reported on the document that had been produced by the Council's Local Government and Boundary Review Working Party, a copy of which appears as Appendix 1 to these Minutes in the Minute Book.

RESOLVED that the document be approved and sent to the Local Government Boundary Commission for England.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Packer and the working party for their work and reminded Members to respond to the consultation individually by the 27 August deadline.

122.18 ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND MATTERS FOR FORTHCOMING AGENDA

(a) The Community Infrastructure Regulation money in relation to the Cranborne Road development had been received by the organisations:

Colehill Community Library
Colehill Memorial Hall
Colehill Scout and Guide HQ
Coliver's Park Play Area
£10,000
£5,000
£10,000

All of the organisations had thanked the Council for including them as a recipient.

(b) Cllr Urquhart had been contacted by residents who were concerned that there was an increased risk of fire at Cannon Hill Plantation due to the extremely dry weather. The residents were specifically concerned that there was no fire break between their properties and the woodland. Cllr Urquhart had sought advice from the Forestry Commission, the Fire Service, the Police and Christchurch and East Dorset Councils and was able to determine that these organisations had plans in place to deal with any incident. Cllr Urquhart advised the residents of this information, confirming that the Forestry Commission would assess the area again in two years.

The Meeting ended at 7.15pm.